OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF POLICE
EMPLOYEE RELATIONS ADMINISTRATOR

NOTICE June 7, 2019
223

TO: All Concerned Commanding Officers

FROM: Employee Relations Administrator

SUBJECT: TEMPORARY SUSPENSION OF QUALITY SERVICE INSPECTIONS
UTILIZING BODY WORN VIDEO AND DIGITAL IN-CAR VIDEO

The Department strives to deliver service to our community that is professional, courteous,
conforming to law and internal policies, and is delivered in a manner that is safe for our officers
as well as the public. To reinforce these objectives the Department instituted a Quality Service
Inspection procedure for the random inspection of Body Worn Video (BWV) and Digital In-Car
Video (DICV) of our daily interactions with the public.

Recently the Department received a cease and desist demand from the Los Angeles Police
Protective League (LAPPL), for the use of the Quality Service Inspections utilizing BWV and
DICV, and that the Department engage the LAPPL in a meet and confer process if the
Department wishes to continue this practice. On the advice of the City Attorney’s Office, the
Departmernt will suspend temporarily the Quality Service Inspections and meet with the LAPPL
to forge an agreement as quickly as possible.

In the meantime, the inspections that were previously agreed to and delineated in the Office of
Operations Notice, Dated March 15, 2018, STANDARDIZED VIDEQ INSPECTION
PROCEDURES, shall continue without interruption.

Any questions regarding this Notice should be directed to Employee Relations Group,
at (213) 486-7600.
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